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Dear Sirs 

Report and notice of order following the investigation of a serious lifting 

incident with personal injury on Oseberg B on 16 April 2020 

From 17 April to 5 November 2020, we investigated a serious lifting incident on 

Oseberg B where a catwalk extender tipped over on 16 April 2020. This incident 

resulted in a personal injury. 

Our report is attached. 

 

The investigation has identified the following nonconformities – see section 8.1 in the 

report: 

• Equinor’s exercise of its see-to-it duty 

• the management system 

• planning and risk assessment 

• execution. 

 

We hereby give notice of the following order. 

 

Pursuant to section 69 of the framework regulations on administrative decisions, see 

section 7, paragraph 2 of the framework regulations on responsibilities pursuant to 

these regulations, section 21 of the management regulations on follow-up and section 

92 of the activities regulations on lifting operations, Equinor is ordered to see to it that 

the preconditions for safe execution of lifting operations on Oseberg B are taken care of 

and to follow up that possible measures function as intended. See sections 8.1.1, 8.1.2, 

8.1.3 and 8.1.4 of the report.  
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The deadline for compliance with the order is set at 31 December 2020. We must be 

notified when the order has been complied with.  

 

Possible comments on this notice must reach us no later than 20 November 2020. 

 

The report contains descriptions of identified nonconformities, and we would request 

an explanation of how these will be dealt with. 

 

We would request a response to this letter no later than 4 December 2020. We also 

request that the letter and report be made known to the elected officers for the 

workforce, including the safety delegates.  

 

The report will be published on www.psa.no a week after the date of this letter at the 

earliest. 

 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 

Kjell Marius Auflem, by authority 

Head of supervision 

 

Reidar Sune 

Principal engineer 

 
This letter has been approved electronically in the PSA and accordingly bears no signatures. 
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